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From the Chairman 
 

The buzz word at present just has to be 'recruitment'- of volunteers that is. We made the most of the summer 

weather to put ourselves about a bit in the interests of getting more people to join us. On Saturday 15th August we 

put up a gazebo in the Market Place in Henley, handed out 

leaflets and talked to people about volunteering as office 

volunteers, car and bus drivers. The FISH bus was a 

prominent feature looking sparkling right down to its tyres. It 

drew the eye of passing shoppers and created a talking point 

about what we do and how, as an organisation, we are run 

entirely by volunteers and have no paid staff. 
 

Four people have already been taken on as a result of our 

show in Henley and these volunteers are now on the car 

driving list. Similarly we were also represented at the Binfield 

Heath Flower Show on Saturday 29th August and recruited a 

couple more volunteers but more are needed to help us fulfil 

the requests for help from the community. I was very impressed with the number of people who approached and 

said how pleased they were with the help we are giving them particularly with the bus trips. We plan to be on 

show outside Sonning Common Village Hall in the near future. 
 

Our current band of volunteers are wonderful but difficulties start in the spring of each year when many, who are 

on  'the active retired list', take holidays before the schools break-up. They are then in demand to help with 

childcare of grandchildren in the summer school holidays as Mum and Dad are both working. 

Gone are the days when Mum automatically gave up work when the children arrived and then did voluntary work 

to fit round child care commitments. Mums seem, mainly, to return to work after having children so that precious 

band of active retirees are in demand from their families as well as being volunteers for charities.  
 

Of course, grandparents see their commitment to family as taking priority, which is as it should be, so we need 

more of them – grandparents that is! If you are reading this and are a younger person, male or female, we would 

love to hear from you too. It's just that you seem to be a member of an endangered species! 
 

Finally a reminder of our annual Charity Sale in October – more details on inside page. 
  
 

Fred Nickson  
Chairman  
 

Having a clear out? – Think FISH 
The Fish Volunteer Centre would love to have your unwanted (or donated) gold, silver or costume jewellery items, 

watches, antique pieces and bric-a-brac (but no jumble) - we can sell/auction items to raise funds. 

Please take any items to the Fish Office 9.30 -11.30 a.m. any weekday or give to a volunteer driver  

or telephone 0118 972 3986 to arrange for collection 






